
May 20, 2025 

The Shelby County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:00 A.M. in the Supervisors 
Chamber in the Courthouse with the following members present: Bryce Schaben, Charles 
Parkhurst, Mike Kolbe, and Taryn Knapp, Clerk. 
 
Chairman, Bryce Schaben, asked that any conflict of interest be stated concerning any item on the 
agenda. None were stated. 
 
It was moved by Kolbe, seconded by Parkhurst to approve the agenda. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
It was moved by Parkhurst, seconded by Kolbe to approve the minutes of May 6th, 2025, with 
the change in the last paragraph of “Motor Vehicle” to “Driver’s License”. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
It was moved by Kolbe, seconded by Parkhurst to approve the latest processed claims to be 
paid. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Pipe Liaison, Steve Kenkel, reported the Iowa senators passed a bill late last Monday to limit the 
ability of carbon sequestration pipelines to use eminent domain, and sent it on to the governor’s 
desk for signature. The Governor is asking for input to sign or not sign the bill and can be 
reached at 515-281-5211. 
 
Engineer Chris Fredericksen’s Secondary Roads report included an update on bridge and 
culvert projects, as well as removal of tires dumped in Shelby County. Fredericksen reported a 
total of 39½ tons of tires removed, 194½ hours of labor, and a cost to the County of $24,057. 

Todd Valline’s Chamber report included upcoming events Art in the Park and Log Cabin Days 
June 1st, and Ribbon cutting for Sunset Scoops on June 27th at 2pm. 

Auditor, Taryn Knapp presented an Alcohol License application from Lonely Oak Distillery, 
LLC for consideration. Kolbe made a motion to approve the application for Lonely Oak 
Distillery, LLC Class C Retail Alcohol License, Parkhurst seconded the motion. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

Supervisor Committee reports included Mike Kolbe reminding the public of the Memorial Day 
Commemoration presented by the American Legion and VFW on May 26th at the Veterans 
Memorial Building. Bryce Schaben encouraged the public to get out and enjoy the County 
parks. Charles Parkhurst will attend numerous committee meetings this week.  

EMA Coordinator, Alex Londo, gave an update that Regional Water towers are at 50% capacity 
and bacteria testing has begun on the water quality. Londo stated customers will still need to 
continue to conserve water after the boil advisory has been lifted. EMA has pallets of bottled 
water on standby should an emergency status be activated.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:26 a.m. 
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